
From: Taylor, Richele
To: Lisa Reynolds <lreynolds@arslawsc.com>
CC: Katy Lawrimore <klawrimore@arslawsc.com>

Date: 12/5/2016 10:48:32 AM
Subject: RE: 2:15-cv-03199-DCN-MGB United States of America et al v. Johnson et. al.

Lisa- I am working on this.  Unfortunately our mail is opened by the Department of Administration, and they forward 
pieces over.  I have confirmed that the subpoena came in Friday by mail. I have not been able to confirm if anyone 
signed on our behalf.  It does not look like it was sent certified mail, but I have asked the mail processer to come by 
and look at it and tell me what he knows. I hope to have more information today.
 
Richele
 
 
From: Lisa Reynolds [mailto:lreynolds@arslawsc.com] 

Sent: Monday, December 05, 2016 10:42 AM

To: Taylor, Richele <RicheleTaylor@gov.sc.gov>

Cc: Katy Lawrimore <klawrimore@arslawsc.com>

Subject: FW: 2:15-cv-03199-DCN-MGB United States of America et al v. Johnson et. al.
 
Dear Richele:
 
                Can you tell me how you were served?  If the person who was served is authorized to accept service and 
also, can you send me a complete copy of what was served and confirmation of the date it was served?
 
Thanks,
Lisa Reynolds
From: Taylor, Richele [mailto:RicheleTaylor@gov.sc.gov] 

Sent: Friday, December 02, 2016 11:42 AM

To: Katy Lawrimore

Subject: RE: 2:15-cv-03199-DCN-MGB United States of America et al v. Johnson et. al.
 
Katy – we were served. I need to get the exact date if it was today but they just brought it over.
 
Richele
 
From: Katy Lawrimore [mailto:klawrimore@arslawsc.com] 

Sent: Wednesday, November 30, 2016 2:21 PM

To: Taylor, Richele <RicheleTaylor@gov.sc.gov>; Lisa Reynolds <lreynolds@arslawsc.com>

Subject: RE: 2:15-cv-03199-DCN-MGB United States of America et al v. Johnson et. al.
 
Good Afternoon Ms. Taylor:
 
I just received an e-mail from Judge Baker’s clerk informing us that the summons were issued on 11/15/16 in the 
above referenced matter. I have attached the filing for your convenience. Upon service of the summons, please 
contact our office immediately.
 
Sincerely,
Katy Lawrimore
 
Katy Lawrimore
Paralegal to Lisa Reynolds, Thomas Drazan, Katie Miars, and Curt Martin
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Street Address:  37 ½ Broad Street Charleston,  SC  29401
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 87  Charleston, SC  29402
Phone: 843-723-0185 
Fax: 843-405-0313
 
Confidentiality Notice:
This message is intended exclusively for the individual or entity to which it is addressed. This communication may contain information that is 
proprietary, privileged, confidential or otherwise legally exempt from disclosure. If you are not the named addressee, you are not authorized to 
read, print, retain, copy or disseminate this message or any part of it. If you have received this message in error, please notify our office immediately 
either by phone (843-723-0185) or reply to this e-mail and delete all copies of this message.
 
From: Taylor, Richele [mailto:RicheleTaylor@gov.sc.gov] 

Sent: Tuesday, August 30, 2016 9:31 AM

To: Lisa Reynolds

Subject: Governor's Office/case
 
Lisa,
 
Hope you are doing well. I am the new Chief Legal Counsel for the Governor’s office.  Holly Pisarik has returned home 
to practice with her husband in Fort Mill.  I have a note that you represent the Governor’s office on the “Knight” case.
  I wanted to touch base on it and any other cases you might represent us on.  With regards to the Knight case, I was 
previously Director of LLR, so I am a bit familiar with it.  If you have time this week or next week for a conference call 
to connect and give me an update on where things are that would be great.
 
Thank you,
 
Richele
 
Richele K. Taylor
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of the Governor
O:  803-734-8465
C:  803-231-9763
It’s a great day in South Carolina
 
Safe Place SC – www.safeplaceSC.sc.gov
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